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March 22, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed is a proposed change to Ordinance 10498, section 89, authorizing the Director of the Department of Executive Services (DES) the authority to issue Wheelchair Accessible Taxicab (WAT) licenses and exclude WAT licenses from the maximum number of licenses allowed per KCC 6.64.700.  The current temporary WAT licenses, issued under the WAT Demonstration Project, will expire June 30, 2010, and cannot be extended.  Without action, WAT license expiration will leave county customers without service.

The WAT Demonstration Project was monitored by King County and City of Seattle staff and also by the Wheelchair Accessible Taxi Advisory Committee (WATAC).  The WATAC was established by the King County Council to monitor and provide feedback on the project.  The group met quarterly during the length of the project and produced a report providing their comments regarding successes, problems, assessments, and recommendations for future service.  In addition, a WAT staff report was produced by King County and City of Seattle staff providing detailed project information and recommendations for a permanent WAT solution.  A key recommendation in both reports was the requirement that the City and County provide as many WAT licenses, as necessary, to ensure accessible taxicab service response times are comparable to non-accessible taxicabs.  Flexibility in WAT license allocation is the primary means to accomplish this worthy goal.
The proposed ordinance changes allow the DES Director the recommended flexibility to work with the City of Seattle to issue licenses to WAT taxicabs and determine the right number of taxicab licenses required to provide adequate and timely service to the areas served.  To fulfill both current and future needs, the director may issue all or a portion of those licenses through one of four possible methods:  1) request for proposal, 2) request for qualifications, 3) by lot from a pool of qualified applicants, or, 4) by issuing King County licenses to applicants selected by the City of Seattle WAT licensing process.  The revised ordinance also exempts permanent WAT licenses from the maximum taxicab licenses allowed and allows the WAT licenses to be transferable after five years.

Should you have further questions please contact Val Wood, Deputy Director, Records and Licensing Services, at 206-296-3188.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Caroline Whalen, Acting County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

     Services (DES)

Carolyn Ableman, Director, Records and Licensing Services Division (RALS), DES


Val Wood, Deputy Director, RALS, DES
